

Office of the Police Commissioner

1 Schroeder Plaza, Boston, MA 02120-2014

March 6, 2024

Mariah Sabir Interim Deputy Director Office of Police Accountability and Transparency 2201 Washington Street Boston, MA 02119

Re:

Case #156—Dispatch Procedures

911 Operations Center

Dear Interim Deputy Director Sabir,

I am writing in response to the Civilian Review Board's decision in the above referenced matter regarding dispatch procedures and the allegation that a Boston Police Department dispatcher failed to provide his name upon request.

As previously provided, the 911 Operations Center is a civilian staffed division and therefore falls outside of OPAT's mandate regarding Boston police officer conduct. Notwithstanding, the recommended review of Rule 324 has been noted and will be addressed by the Rules Committee in the near future.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely.

cc:

Michael A. Cox

Police Commissioner

Superintendent Phil Owens, Bureau of Professional Standards